Barnes, Peter@Waterboards

From: Steve & Grace Wood <kingcitysteve@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, January 18, 2015 10:46 AM To: Barnes, Peter@Waterboards

Subject: thermal curtain

Dear Mr. Barnes: I have been fishing and enjoying wonderful Lake

Almanor for over 40 years. You have one of the best fishing

destinations in all of California, and you need......please.....to stop this thermal curtain which will

decimate Lake Almanor's fishery.

Almanor is not a deep lake, in fact many places it is only 20 feet or so. In the summertime, without the cold waters at the bottom, you will see fish quality deteriorate. Even now, in the hot late summers a lot of the fish are inundated with parasites due to the warm waters. I belong to several trout organizations. Please, there must be some other way to assist the water conditions downstream without destroying this beautiful lake. Again, no thermal curtain! Thanks for reading this. Steve Wood